RC062

3/13/2022
Members of the Board,

I would like to please submit this late RC acknowledging an error in the slides which I presented
to the board the other day.

My previous RC, RC42, features a slide about the reduction fishery in Southeast Alaska which
suggests that there was no catch in 1959. Alas, this is not true - in my haste to assemble that
slide, I had a spreadsheet error for that year! I would like to extend my thanks to Member Wood
for identifying the unusual feature of the chart.

Interestingly, this error is similar to errors perennially present in ADFG data — most recently in
RC43 - in which there were supposed biomass collapses in the early 1920's, in 1940/41, and in
the 1960's and 1970's. Those collapses did not happen in the way that they appear in ADFG
materials. I have attached two pages here; one is a page from the field notebook of USFW
biologist Lawrence Kolloen from 1940, demonstrating that Sitka had a good spawning event in
that year. The other is statistical info indicating the very low historic harvest from the near-Sitka
area, putting into stark contrast the extreme GHL being allowed today. It appears from these
errors that the Department’s historical graph of biomass should not be in use.

Best,

Peter Bradley
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